
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I write this month’s newsletter article as I’m sitting at the West Ohio Annual Conference, out United 
Methodist way of saying “a big meeting.”  This event, which happens every year (thus Annual), does 
the work of our denomination in Western Ohio.  There are reports and budgets, committees and 
councils, a lot of which you will hear about from our Lay Leader, Bev Hansen, when she reports to 
the congregation later in June. 
   
But the greatest witness of the Annual is the way we focus, for 4 days, on worshiping God and 
inviting Jesus Christ into our presence.  For 51 weeks of the year, congregational worship happens on 
1 day – Sunday.  For just a few days, congregational worship happens daily, and it really helps us 
grow closer to Christ, to elevate our perspective in the midst of life. 
 
It makes me appreciate how important congregational worship is in our lives.  Yes, we can pray 
alone, we can read our Bibles on our own, we can even worship by ourselves.  But gathering with 
other Christians, to pray, read, and worship together is life-giving in a different way.  Listening to the 
voices sing around us, focusing on our God as a gathered body, and coming to the table of 
communion as a community inspires and strengthens us builds us up in a way that is critical to our 
well-being. 
 
June welcomes our Vacation Bible School.  This incredible ministry welcomes over 110 kids to Shiloh 
to learn about Jesus and grow in their faith.  What may look to the untrained eye like chaos, is in fact 
a carefully crafted event designed to share the love of Jesus with these young children.  For those 
serving on the VBS team, thank you!  We couldn’t do this amazing work without you.  Please keep 
Sue and her entire team in prayer as they embark on this great week. 
 
Also in June, our youth continue to lead us in mission.  Departing on Sunday, June 22, I will travel 
with them to Nashville, Tennessee to share Jesus’ love with those in need in the music city.  Please 
keep the lead team in prayer as we lead and guide these young people in their Week of Hope. 
 
I look forward to sharing all these stories with you, as I am sure God will do mighty things in the lives 
of young people in Shiloh in the month of June! 
 
See you in Church, 
 

From the Heart - A letter from Pastor Kurt 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

CHURCH-WIDE UPDATES  
 

DAILY PRAYER MINISTRY 
Here is an example of a prayer, written by one of our team members from our congregation, 
that is sent daily by email. If you would like to receive these, contact Katie at 513-451-3600 or 
use the sign up sheet in the gathering space. 
 
Numbers 20:1,2,5,11  The Israelites came into the wilderness of Zin; there was no water for 
them, and the people quarreled with Moses. Why have you brought us up out of Egypt to this 
wretched place? ...  (After the Lord spoke to Moses and Aaron), Moses lifted his hand and struck 
the rock twice with his staff; water came out abundantly, and the congregation and their 
livestock drank. 
 
Awesome God, Lord of us all, You are a miracle worker! There are many instances of your 
miracles in our Bibles, your holy Word to us. Help us see and appreciate the small miracles that 
are around us every day. Your works are infinite and for our good, and we thank You, 
always.  Amen. 
 
The Daily Prayer Team is seeking more prayer writers, people who can express an inspirational 
prayer in words well written. If you are intrigued by this opportunity, contact Bev Hansen (513-
535-4094 or belebedeb@gmail.com) for more details. 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
Abe & 324th MP Company Ed Gilb 

Rick Ayers Kim Goedde 

Michael Baumgardner Steve Grimm 

Maureen Begley Mary Jo & Dean Hammersmith 

Lynn & Bob Besl Sam Hollingsworth 

Karin Brienza Kelsi & Jon 

Carlene Holly Lammers 

Carole Jennifer Langley 

Sam Collins Rhonda Luckett 

Linda Conley Anne & Frank Martinjak 

Debbi Connelly Stacey Moorehead 

Mary Ann Cormican Larry Ramsey 

Donna The Family of Jim Renck 

Annette Drescher Phyllis Ross 
Bev Drew Morgan Rosser 
Beth Dudjak Jim Smith 

Emily Kathy Thomas 
Danielle English Brenda Turner 
Daniela Farinas Art & Holly Walsh 

Dan Fenbers Donna Westrich 

Jim Froehle Tony Wong 

 

HOMEBOUND 
Ralph Bolino 

Pat Cleveland 

Ginny Konerman 

Barb Lienhart 

Ruth Mathias 

Esther Reher 

Mary Anita Schaefer 

Tony & Lisa Wong 

Roland Zimmerman 

 

If you’d like to send a card to any  

of our shut-ins, please contact  

the office and we can give you  

the needed information. 

 

Do you have a prayer request?   

Please send it to 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com  

or call the office @ 513-451-3600 

 

Please specify if you’d like the request 

published in the newsletter, or if you’d 

like to keep it private. Urgent requests 

can be sent-out via email as well. 

 

 

For surely, I know the 

plans I have for you, says 

the Lord, plans for your 

welfare and not for harm, 

to give you a future with 

hope. Then when you call 

upon me and come and pray 

to me, I will hear you. 

 

mailto:kplumlee@shilohumc.com


  



 

  



 

  



 

  



  



  



  



 

  



  

STUDENT MINISTRY



 

  



 

  



 

  



  

MISSION MOMENTS

WOMEN ARE GOLD 

Hello, Wow, it's already June! Time has flown by in the past six months.  

In Cambodia, May is mango season, which means our lives have become a bit sweeter because of 
this fruit, which we just can't seem to get enough of. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This month marked a significant milestone as we completed the next step in renewing our three-
year agreement with the Cambodian government. This process had all of us in the office on edge, 
but it resulted in a positive inspection of our community center by representatives from the Anti-
Trafficking Department, the Children Protection Unit, and the Department of International 
Cooperation from Phnom Penh, along with the local authorities from these departments.  

It was a long and intense day of inspections, as we sat with the authorities, listening to our girls and 
their families talk about our organization. Yet after meeting with three families, we found these 
meetings to be very humbling. Each family articulated the monumental impact we've had, praising 
our dedication to encouraging, motivating, and supporting their daughters in school while also 
standing by them in their moments of crisis. One family shared, “Women Are Gold has helped my 
twin girls stay in school and supported my family in ways I never imagined possible. I don't know 
where we would be today if it weren't for Women Are Gold.”.  

After hearing three families' testimonies, an official from the Child Protection Unit posed a thought-
provoking question to our staff: “Why don’t you boast about the work you do-not only with the girls 
but also with their families?”. Our staff smiled and replied, “Our organization believes in humility.”  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  

The fourth and final home visit was 
profoundly inspiring—a single mother 
of four, known for her past struggles 
with addiction, who had recently 
turned her life around. Local 
authorities, who have worked with this 
mother in the past, were astonished to 
find her free from addiction, with all 
her children enrolled in school and 
herself holding a stable job. When 
asked about her transformation, she 
said, “For the first time in many years, I 
found people who truly believe in me 
and care about my family. Women Are 
Gold encouraged me to be a better 
person for myself and for my children. 
They helped me finally find hope.”  

 

 



 

 

  

When our clients' families are stable and happy, our girls experience less stress, excel in school, 
and find greater happiness within themselves.  

As the authorities departed for the day, we sent them off with two overflowing bags of sweet 
mangoes, a gesture of gratitude for their time and collaboration. Our inspection was over, we 
passed and impressed and now we could relax.   

By the time you receive this newsletter, we will have returned to the United States. After many 
incredibly productive months in Cambodia, we are ready to move on to the next chapter, to 
decompress and rejuvenate our minds and bodies, to spend time with family and friends, and to 
help celebrate the upcoming wedding of Rick's oldest son, Max.  

God is good 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  





  

 

 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

THURSDAY 
 

FRIDAY 
 

SATURDAY 
 

1 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
GROUP 
 

2 
6:00PM - 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA 

3 
3:00PM – OHIO 
CHAMPIONS– GYM  
 

4 5 
11:30AM – UWF 
PICNIC – 
GATHERING 
SPACE 
3:00PM – OHIO 
CHAMPIONS - 
GYM  
7:00PM - AA  
 

6 7 
10:30AM – 
TEAM HOPE 
– PIATT 
PARK 

8 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 14 
12PM – 
PRIVATE 
PARTY - 
RHOILL 

15 
VBS SUNDAY/ 
FATHERS DAY 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
 

16 
6:00PM - 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA  

17 
9:45AM - TAAA 
3:00PM – OHIO 
CHAMPIONS– GYM  
6:00PM - TRUSTEES 

18 
9:30AM – SOCCER 
SHOTS - GYM 
12:00PM – 
FORTNIGHTLY 
12:30PM – STAFF 

19 
3:00PM – OHIO 
CHAMPIONS - 
GYM  
7:00PM - AA  
 

20 
 

21 
9:00AM – 
STRATEGIC 
PLANNING – 
GATHERING 
SPACE 
10:30AM – 
TEAM HOPE 
– PIATT 
PARK 

22 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
 

23 
6:00PM - 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA  

24 
3:00PM – OHIO 
CHAMPIONS– GYM  
 

25 
9:30AM – SOCCER 
SHOTS - GYM 
10:30AM – 513 
RELIEF BUS 

26 
3:00PM – OHIO 
CHAMPIONS - 
GYM  
7:00PM - AA  
 

27 
5:00PM – 
COMMUNITY 
DINNER 
 

28 
 

29 
9:30AM – 
TRADITIONAL  
11:00AM – 
MODERN 
6:00PM – YOUTH 
GROUP - SKYLINE 
 
 

30 
6:00PM - 
PICKLEBALL 
6:30PM – NA  

     

CALENDAR OF EVENTS - JUNE 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 9AM-12PM 



 Do you have something for our newsletter? Submit to 
kplumlee@shilohumc.com by the 20th of each month to be 
included in the next month’s publication.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement: 
The mission of Shiloh United Methodist Church through  

the Spirit is to glorify God, develop disciples of Jesus Christ,  

and change the world. 

 

Vision Statement: 
Our vision is to seek and share God’s gift of oneness. 

 

Shiloh Church Staff Contact Information 

Rev. Kurt Tomlinson: Pastor 

ktomlinson@shilohumc.com 

513-451-3600 Church Office 

 

Katie Plumlee: Office Administrator 

kplumlee@shilohumc.com 

 

Sue Squeri: Director of Children and Family Ministries 

ssqueri@shilohumc.com 

 

Sarah Pease: Children’s Ministry Program Coordinator 

spease@shilohumc.com 

 

Candace Rhoill: Preschool Director 

crhoill@shilohumc.com 

 

Jerry Suit: Traditional Worship Coordinator 

jsuit@shilohumc.com 

 

Theresa Works: Modern Worship Coordinator 

tworks@shilohumc.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us online! 
Shilohumc.com 

Facebook: @Shilohcincy 
YouTube: @Shilohcincy 

 

 

 

Shiloh United Methodist Church 
5261 Foley Road 

Cincinnati, OH 45238 

 
 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

 

Timothy Baldrick 1-Jun 

Dominic Netherly 1-Jun 

Jimmy Brannon 2-Jun 

Karen Young 2-Jun 

Jenna Chavez 3-Jun 

Ashley Howard 3-Jun 

Anakin Davis 6-Jun 

David Goff 7-Jun 

Patricia Murray 7-Jun 

Ben Carter 8-Jun 

Karen Pangburn 9-Jun 

Alex Thorman 11-Jun 

Kerry Raab 13-Jun 

Allan Evans 14-Jun 

Holly Hoeffer 14-Jun 

Paula Hunterman 18-Jun 

Diana Muscarella 18-Jun 

Jacob Peracchio 18-Jun 

Nora Hoffman 19-Jun 

Lisa Lee 20-Jun 

Natalie Plumlee 20-Jun 

Joshua Works 20-Jun 

Peter Shea 22-Jun 

Barb Rebennack 23-Jun 

Jessica Baltzersen 24-Jun 

Ralph Bolino 24-Jun 

Christian Kreuter 24-Jun 

Brandon Keller 26-Jun 
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